OCALA BOAT CLUB
BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S MEETING
APRIL 12, 2021

I. Call To Order:

Meeting called to order by acting Commodore Molly lemon at
6:30 p.m.

II. O.B.C. Board Officers In Attendance:
Secretary Florence M. Hoffman and Purser Molly Lemon.

III. B.O.D. Director's In Attendance:
Joy Ennis, Joann Holmes, Allan Jensen, Louise Jensen and Gary
Shartzer.

IV. Secretary's Report:
Motion made by Gary Shartzer, seconded by Joann Holmes to
accept the Secretary's Report as e-mailed. Motion carried.

V.  Purser's Report.
Motion made by Florence Hoffman to accept the Purser's
Reports for December, 2020 and January 2021 as presented by
Molly Lemon at the last B.O.D. Meeting. Seconded by Louise
Jensen. Motion carried.

Celebration Of Live For Chuck Lemon.

Motion made by Louise Jensen for the O.B.C. To Host a
Celebration of Life on June 12, 2021 for Chuck Lemon. This
was seconded by Gary Shartzer. Motion carried.

Maintenance & Grounds:

The cleaners have asked for a $5.00 raise. We are currently
paying them $110.00 per cleaning and they supply all of the
cleaning supplies.
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With Covid 19 still in existence thorough cleaning is a must and they
do a great job. Molly suggested we increase the rate to $120.00 per
cleaning. Discussion followed.

Motion made by Gary Shartzer to increase the amount paid to the
cleaners to $120.00 per event. This motion was seconded by Joann
Holmes. Motion carried.

Membership Meeting for March 19"2021:

Molly asked for suggerstions as to what we should serve the members
at the Membership Meeting this month. Lasgna was suggested and
Louise Jensen offered to prepare the meal at home and then bring it to
the meeting. Louise will also check on salad.

Activities:
Molly checked into Safarie in Gainsville. No dates are available at
this time. Safarie 1s located in Gainsville.

Molly suggested Stumpknockers. It was decided that we would get
together on May 9™ at 12 noon for lunch. Please notify Louise Jensen
if you are planning to meet for lunch.

Louise will look into planning a trip to the Withlacoochie River in the
next month or two. The plan is to put the boat's in at Dunnellon,
spend time on the river, followed by dinner at one of the local
restaurants. May 22, is a tentative date at his time.

Christmas Party to be held at the Ocala Boat Club on the first week-
end in December. Molly would like to have Patrina for entertainment
if she is available. Molly will look into this.

Fourth of July Party will be held here at the O.B.C. Food and music
will be provided by the O.B.C.
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Ormond Beach, FL- B.J. Taylor Has made reservations for Oct./22/2021,
Oct./23/21 and Oct.24/2021 at the Best Western Castillo Del Sol. The
price quoted for the Ocala Boat Club Members is $85.00 per night. Early
reservations are recommended.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting by Florence Hoffman. Seconded by
Gary Shartzer. Motion carried.



